
Wellness Meeting Minutes 12/8/22 

 

Meeting was called to order at 9:00am by Drew Cone.  

 

Mr. Cone welcomed and thanked the committee.   

Nurse Ashley, Parkview nurse, presented the nurse’s report stating: 

- All the nurses have been busy with immunizations and the requirements associated with them; 

also getting the reports posted on the website.   

- All hearing/vision/BMI screenings have been completed.   

- In partnership with UAFS, some of their nurse interns helped with the screenings.   

- Flu cases are on the rise.    

- Scoliosis screening will begin in the 2nd semester. 

Tessa Clemmons reported for Child Nutrition.  

- The cost increase of lettuce due to shortage has ranged from $16 to $53.   

- All of our cafeterias are offering fruit and salad bars. 

- Aquaponics is progressing with the foundation being laid.  

- Broccoli taste tests were conducted in November  

- The Committee was able to look at the cafeteria menus on the My School Menu app.   

- Mrs. Blake made a motion to approve the menu, Mrs. Perryman seconded the motion, menus 

were approved.  

Clancie Sorrell, FoodCorp rep at Central and Rena, gave her report. She has been doing nutritional 

lessons with the students and making smoothies.  She has teamed up with Tristin Bolton, with the 

University of Arkansas Division of Agriculture rep., where they conducted the smoothie bike. 

Mr. Cone reported about the progress of all the new activity centers being built around the district.  

Also, we are starting to find dates for the elementary track days. 

The meeting concluded at 10:00am. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for February 10, 2023.  

 


